Central Coast Weavers

Annual Holiday Meeting and Party

December 14, 2019

Morro Bay

President D’Elin called the meeting to order at 10:15 with a welcome for all in attendance.  Our guest was Jeanie Pratt’s granddaughter, Isabel.  D’Elin thanked Nancy Hillenberg for the use of the beautifully decorated community room of her condominium community.

Announcements


Laptops available – Carol Rixen announced that she has several used but useable laptops available as pass it forward items.


RRM curtain project – Jannie asked Norma to tell us about the origins and parameters of the project.  Norma, a docent at the SLO Railroad Museum, described the 1926 La Cuesta lounge car which the museum is refurbishing.  She originated the idea that the Guild could weave curtains for the car which would fit in with the period style.  Jannie showed a sample of the fabric, a 4-shaft loom-controlled lace in a mock leno, 26 inches wide.  The Danish name for the fabric translates as “mosquito netting”.  The fabric will be woven of 10/2 mercerized cotton in “flaxen”.  We will need a length for each of the eleven windows.  Each length will be a five yard warp.  Ten additional weavers (or team of weavers) will weave a length.  The Guild will provide the yarn.  Weavers will need a 15-dent reed in order to be successful, as the denting is of great importance.  Jannie hopes we can begin soon after the first of the year and have the weaving done by spring.  The other Guild members will do the sewing and finishing.  Cross-stitch embroidery may be used to ornament some piees.  Jannie had a sign-up sheet for weavers, noting they can work in teams.  Norma invited us to visit the museum.


Weaving class – Patricia announced that she will be teaching a 2 ½ day workshop on 2/2 twill for 4 shaft looms.  People interested should contact her.


New grandson – Linda Duncan announced that she has a new grandson, recently adopted from Colombia.

Show and Tell

Jeanie showed us some beautiful pieces of her work that she is doing in fine silver, ornamented with enamel.

Jannie showed us a towel woven with streetcars.  The weaver, from Toronto, wove it on an AVL production loom, using ten shafts.  Her business is Upper Canada Weaving.

Rosemary showed a runner in shadow weave, done for the 2018/19 challenge, but too carefully put away to be found in time for the picnic.

Ena Marston Award for Excellence in Weaving

Karen related the history of the award, instituted by the Guild to honor the memory of mentor Ena and the excellence of weaving in the Guild.  It is awarded at the SLO MidState Fair by the fair judge.  A beautiful handwoven and crafted ribbon and $100 goes to the winner.  Since its beginning in 2016, the winners have been:

2016 – Cindy Gaulin for her tapestry vest memorializing her trip to Italy.  She reported that most of the yarn in the tapestry was from pass-it-forwards.

2017 – Jannie for her superfine white wool lace shawl.  She reported that the wool yarn came from Ena.  As she no longer has the original piece, she showed us a shawl in the same patter in silk and cashmere.

2018 – Kay for her yardage using her horoscope, developed by Bonnie Tarsus.  She knew Ena when Ena was teaching at Cal Poly and Kay was a student in her classes.

2019 – Camille for her krokbragd rug in beautiful colors.  She considers that Ena was a friend and mentor.

The ribbons – The first two ribbons were designed, woven and constructed by Kathy Alexander (with assistance from Nancy in the construction).  The second two ribbons were designed, woven and constructed by Lupe Beanway.  We are looking for the intrepid weaver for the 2020 ribbon.
The meeting was followed by a delicious (as always) potluck lunch.

Star project – Jannie introduced our annual star project, this year a star created from pony beads.  Many beautiful (and some perhaps slightly lopsided) stars quickly began to appear.
Food Bank contribution – D’Elin asked those wishing to do so to contribute to our annual donation to the SLO and SB county food banks.  A total of $367 was raised.

Gift Exchange – the gift exchange was carried out amid exclamations of admiration and pleasure and stealthy maneuvering.

A good time was had by all.

Respectfully submitted,

Rosemary Thorne

Recording Secretary

